

THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES December 6, 2022

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde, and Bill Shaheen Those in attendance were Jeff LeBeau, Jose Alves

- 1. A motion was made, seconded and Dick and Bill were in favor of accepting the meeting minutes for November 16, 2022. Lee was not in attendance at the time of the vote.
- 2. The Board voted on and all members approved each of the following items:

Timesheets for Colleen, November 19 & December 3

Money Turnover Sheet

Bills payable for Tom Flebotte, animal inspections & mileage

Well permit for CT Valley Artesian Well at Morgan Street, lot 3

Well permit for Cushing & Sons at East Street, lot 1

DSCP for tank replacement at 5 Harris Street, hold until Lee approves

Sign-off on well & septic for building dept. for lot 6 Carver Street

2023 permit renewals, food permits subject to Lynn's inspection:

Haber Brothers, Installer's Permit

Dunkin Donuts, Food Establishment, Retail, Milk & Frozen Dessert

Council on Aging, Food Establishment

Granby American Legion, Food Establishment

Bruso Liquor Mart, Tobacco & Retail Food

Granby Grain, Retail & Milk

Something Special, Food Establishment & Catering

Cindy's Drive-In, Food Establishment & Frozen Dessert

Karl's Site Work, Installer's & Hauler's

Fletcher Sewer & Drain, Hauler's

New 2023 Mobile food permit for Cattle & Cornbread Catering, subject to Lynn's inspection

New 2022 Installer's permit for Jose Alves, American Concrete & Asphalt, and 2023 Installer's permit approved with fee and application submittal

- 3. The Board members, unanimously received these Title 5 Reports:
 - 197 Batchelor Street, Nick Torretti, Passes
 - 111, 113, 115, 117, 119, 121, 123 West Street, Neil Jackson, all Passes
 - 611 Amherst Road, Neil Jackson, Passes
 - 1,3,4,5,7,9 Graystone Ave., Neil Jackson, all Passes
- 4. Jeff Lebeau was present to submit a septic design for a new 3-bedroom complete system, at lot 1, East Street. The review was completed. The Board approved the

design subject to requiring the connection between tanks to be DEP approved, no need for barrier at wall, additional fill at west end of SAS for reserve, additional deep hole in western area of SAS at installation, fill regulations and trench permit.

- 5. Jose Alves was present to apply for an Installer's license. After discussion, the Board approved a 2022 Installer's license and a 2023 license once the fee and application are submitted.
- 6. The Board discussed the request from the Planning Board for review of site plan approval for Kim's Pet Resort at 220 West State Street. The Board instructed the Assistant to send a letter to the Planning Board stating that the Board has no issues with the plan.
- 7. Dick informed the Board he would be bringing the air sensors to the schools and Chris Martin for installation.
- 8. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on December 20, 2022, 7p.m. via conference call/zoom.
- 9. The Board adjourned the meeting at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

College Aberdale Board of Health Assistant

Richard G. Bornbardier, Chair

Lalonde / William Shahee